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Welcome back to Shelley Public School for the 2020 school 
year. I trust you have had a wonderful �me with your children over the holiday 
period. I was delighted to return a�er a long break – thank you to all of those 

parents and students who have enquired about my travel. We had a fabulous 
�me but I am glad to be home and am looking forward to the year ahead at Shelley.  

It was wonderful to see all the students back on Wednesday morning. Unfortunately we were unable to 
hold a K-6 assembly on our first day due to the construc�on happening in the K-2 playground, but our 
students have returned to school se�led and excited for another great year of learning.

Kindergarten 2020
Our newest students have been a�ending their individual Best Start Interviews over the last 3 days of this 
week. They will all commence at Shelley on Monday 3rd February. 

Staffing News
This year we have warmly welcomed one new staff 
member to Shelley PS. Mr Gonzalez (or Mr G, as the 
students call him) has been teaching at Lynwood Park PS 
for the past 8 years and is excited to join the teaching 
team at Shelley PS.

2020 Classes
As you are aware, the students from Years 1 to 6 
remained in their 2019 classes this week. As soon as we 
are ready and able, the students will be placed in their 
tenta�ve new classes. Based on our current student 
numbers, we have formed 21 classes this year. 

We are hopeful that these class plans will remain in place. 
However, please be mindful that these are tenta�ve 
plans. Depending on other students returning and any 
further new enrolments over the next two weeks, there 
MAY be some changes.

A complete list of classes and staff will be a�ached to the 
Shelley Spotlight in Week 2, along with a school map.

If you have any queries or concerns regarding your child, 
please speak to their class teacher, or the relevant 
Assistant Principal (as listed on page 2). 

news LETTERSP

SHELLEY PUBLIC SCHOOL 31st January 2020VOL: 39  No.1

Principal’s ReportPrincipal’s Report

 KidsMatter 

We have had four new families join us 
in Years 1 – 6 this year! A special 
welcome is extended to  these 
students and their families.

We welcome:

« Adrian and Marley (Year 3), 

« Alyssa (Year 4),  

« Jerry (Year 6)

We trust that your �me at Shelley will 
be enriching and rewarding, and you 
will feel warmly welcomed into the 
Shelley school community.

Parents, we look forward to working 
in partnership with you to provide a 
rich educa�onal experience for your 
children throughout their �me at 
Shelley PS.

Welcome 
to New Families
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Playground Construc�on and Top Field Improvements
Work on our K-2 Shade Sails was scheduled to take place during 
the holidays, but unfortunately due to some delays the Shade 
Sails will not be completed for another week or two. We are 
looking forward to the benefits of this new shade shelter, which 
will cover both the silver seats and the sandpits in the K-2 
playground.

As I men�oned in the newsle�er last year, we have been 
working with our Asset Management Unit over the last 12 

months trying to establish costs and plans for some major work on our top field. This is much needed and 
long overdue. Recently, we signed off to have the first stage of work done. (This is a school funded project 
and we have to ensure we had budgeted the funds to cover such extensive and major work). This year in 
addi�on to preliminary prepara�on work, we will be having new turf installed, as well as a new drainage 
swale and pit and new irriga�on.  Although the tender has been awarded, I do not yet have a start date for 
this project, but will keep the school community informed, as soon as I know more.

Shelley PS Training Band
Our Shelley PS Band program commenced on Wednesday. We have approximately 25 
students in our first Training Band. The students had their first tutorials during the 
school day and their first band prac�ce in the hall in the a�ernoon. Good 
luck to these students as they start on their musical journey with the 
Shelley PS Band. Informa�on about our School Band program can be found 
at:  h�ps://schoolbands.com.au 

There is s�ll some space available in the school band for any students in Years 
3-6 who are interested.

Home School Partnership
We greatly value the importance of good communica�on between the school and parents. If you have a 
concern or query about your child's learning, the staff at Shelley PS encourages all parents to let us know. 

The first “port of call” should always be the class teacher as they will have the best knowledge of your 
child's learning. If you would like to make an appointment to speak to your child's teacher please either 
send a note, make an appointment request via the school APP or contact the office.

If it is an urgent ma�er, you can phone to talk to the teacher – but please be aware that teachers cannot 
take phone calls during the teaching day. Likewise, if you phone before or a�er school, many teachers may 
also have mee�ngs. If you call a�er 8.45am, you may not be put through to the teacher as they are 
preparing for class. 

If necessary, the Assistant Principal for the relevant stage can also be contacted. They are:

 Early Stage 1  Kindergarten  Miss Ros Greenwood 

 Stage 1  Year 1   Mrs Rachel Ramnac (Wed – Fri)

 Stage 1  Year 2   Mrs Jas Jassal (Relieving) 

 Stage 2  Years 3 and 4  Miss Amy Sultana (Relieving)

 Stage 3  Years 5 and 6  Mrs Liz Bradley

The Assistant Principals should be your “second port of call” should you have a 
concern or query that has not been resolved – or a more general ques�on about 

school organisa�on and procedures.

(Please note: All teachers are unavailable on Wednesday a�ernoons due to the 
whole school staff mee�ng. If there is an urgent ma�er please contact the office).
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Swimming Carnival
Notes regarding our annual Swimming Carnival will be sent home 
today. The Swimming Carnival will be held on Thursday 18th 
February at Ripples Leisure Centre, St Marys. 

Although I know many non-swimmer students may be disappointed 
about not being able to a�end the carnival, this decision has been 
made with the safety of students in mind. In past years we have had 
growing numbers of non-swimmers at our Swimming Carnival. 
Whilst we have always tried to provide appropriate ac�vi�es for non-
swimmers, this has become increasingly difficult, as up to 75% of 
students a�ending are iden�fied as non-swimmers. Obviously if we are to run non-swimmer water 
ac�vi�es, we require much higher staff to student ra�os – to ensure the safety of our students. This then 
leaves us short staffed to run the compe��ve carnival to high standards.

For that reason, we now only take those students who are sa�sfactory, good or excellent swimmers who 
are going to compete in either the 25m or 50m events.

With con�nued spates of drownings across NSW, I am sure you will agree that the safety of all students is 
paramount and we thank you for your understanding regarding these changes.

We look forward to our swimmers having a successful 2020 Carnival. 

A reminder for parents of non-swimmers – we will be holding our annual swimming school later in the 
year and offer this as a great opportunity as part of your child's development to become a confident, 
capable swimmer.

A few parents have contacted us with concerns about Coronavirus 
and the associated risks. We have received the following advice:

“The NSW Ministry of Health and NSW Department of Education have recommended that any student who was 
travelling in China (including Hong Kong) over the past 14 days should not return to school or child care services 
this week, as the coronavirus' incubation period can be as long as two weeks. 

Students who returned to Australia more than 14 days ago and have shown no symptoms are able to return to 
school this week.

There has been a small number of cases of conrmed Novel Coronavirus in New South Wales.  

In accordance with national public health guidelines, exclusions only apply for those who are a:

Ÿ Conrmed case of Novel Coronavirus – exclude until medically cleared

Ÿ Close contact of a conrmed case of Novel Coronavirus – exclude for 14 days since last contact with the 
conrmed case 

Close contact is dened as living in the same household, 15 minutes face-to-face contact with a person with 
conrmed coronavirus in any setting, or sharing a closed space with a person with conrmed coronavirus for 
more than 2 hours.

The Ministry of Health has processes in place to identify any close contacts of cases conrmed in Australia. 
Advice about not attending school would be provided to these close contacts by the Ministry of Health. 

Consistent with current guidelines, staff and students who are unwell with respiratory illness should remain at 
home until symptoms resolve. In accordance with our current practice if any child becomes unwell we will 
implement our infection control guidelines and follow the advice provided by the Ministry of Health as 
appropriate.

We will continue to monitor the situation closely and take advice received from NSW Ministry of Health and NSW 
Department of Education to ensure we are responding to the situation appropriately”.

Parents will note that we 
are again ONLY taking 

competitors, who can swim 
and intend to compete in the 

50 metre or 25 metre 
events. There are NO water 
activities for non-swimmers. 

Non-swimmers will
remain at school.

Coronavirus
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Home School Communica�on
We are commi�ed to the parent / school partnership at Shelley. We encourage you to be involved in many 
aspects of school life. We also strive to keep you well informed and therefore have a range of 
communica�on tools.

Shelley Newsle�er 

The newsle�er is the KEY form of communica�on. We publish a fortnightly newsle�er and ask all parents 
to take some �me to read it on a regular basis, so that you are always well informed about school ac�vi�es. 

The newsle�er is sent home via email every second FRIDAY. Please keep an eye out for the newsle�er 
and keep up to date with current events. 

On the alternate Friday, we send home a Shelley Spotlight, which includes reminders about important 
dates and upcoming payments, as well as the names of students receiving a Super Star badge at the next 
K-6 assembly.

If you have not provided the school with your current email address, please do so as soon as possible via 
the app or using the change of details form available at the office.

Remember – the newsle�er can also be found on the school website, at: 

www.shelley-p.schools.nsw.edu.au

The link is also sent via the School APP each Friday.

Shelley  PS APP

The Shelley PS Skoolbag APP is another important 
communica�on tool which we use on a regular basis to 
send important reminders and urgent messages. If you 
have not yet downloaded the APP, which is available for 
both iPhone and android devices, please take the 
opportunity to do as we commence the school year. The 
APP is free – and available from your preferred app store.

Social Media: Instagram and Facebook

In order to help our parents stay in touch with what is 
happening at Shelley, we also use some social media 
pla�orms.

Shelley PS has a Facebook page, as well an Instagram 
account, which are used to acknowledge the amazing work 
done by students and teachers of Shelley and to showcase 
the many events and ac�vi�es that take place here every 
week. (Please note: the social media accounts are a secondary form of communica�on – and should not 

be relied upon for reminders about upcoming events etc. We encourage all families to 
access the newsle�er and app as the core communica�on tools). Please do not send 
ques�ons or queries via the Facebook page – as the response may be delayed.

Of course, both social media pla�orms will be closely monitored and managed. The 
Facebook page is for use by parents (none of our students should have Facebook 
accounts anyhow, as they are under 13 years of age).

The OFFICIAL Shelley PS social media accounts can be found by searching-

Facebook:  Shelley PS

Instagram:  shelley.ps

We hope parents will find these pla�orms to be a helpful and enjoyable way to stay in 
touch with what is happening in their children's school.

Skoolbag App

SP

GENERAL GROUPS EFORMS

Notices Events

Newsletters Contact Us

Home Events My profile Notifications

SP

SP

SP

SP

Notifications

Uniform Shop
Our uniform shop is open on Mondays and

Thursdays from 8:30am - 9:30am

2 hours ago

Kindergarten Hatch and Grow
Ducks Program

The final day for payments for the 

Kindergarten Hatch and Grow Ducks progr...

a day ago

Father’s Day Dinner

Father’s Day Dinner - Friday 30th August from

5:30pm - 7:30pm. $10 per person or $35 fo...

2 days ago

P&C Mufti Day
The P&C Twilight Market Mufti Day is on this

Thursday 15th August. The theme is Black...

2 days ago

Home Events My profile Notifications

shelley.ps

Shelley PS 

https://schoolbands.com.au/
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Photographs of Students at School
On many occasions at school, photographs are taken by teachers of individual students, groups or whole 
classes. These photos are some�mes displayed in classrooms, published in newsle�ers or on the website 
and used for instruc�onal or promo�onal purposes. At Shelley PS, children are generally not iden�fied by 
name (and if so – only ever by their first name). 

During the year, we may also have professional photographers at school to take photos for school banners 
and other promo�ons. We will also be taking photographs of some of our new Kindergarten students, in 
prepara�on for the Kinder welcome packages for 2021. Photos may also be used on the school's social 
media sites, including Instagram and Facebook.

When enrolling your child, all parents were asked to complete a permission to publish sec�on within the 
enrolment form. I have provided the informa�on from that from below for your reference. 

Publishing student informa�on
The school/Department may publish informa�on about your child for the purposes of sharing his/her 
experiences with other students, informing the school and broader community about school and student 
ac�vi�es and recording student par�cipa�on in noteworthy projects or community service.

This informa�on may include your child's name, age, class and informa�on collected at school such as 
photographs, sound and visual recordings of your child, your child's work and expressions of opinion such 
as in interac�ve media.

The communica�ons in which your child's informa�on may be published include but are not limited to:

Ÿ Public websites of the Department including the school website, the Department's intranet (staff 
only), blogs and wikis

Ÿ Departmental publica�ons including the school newsle�er, annual school magazine and school report, 
promo�onal material published in print and electronically including on the Department websites

Ÿ Official departmental and school social media accounts on networks such as the school's YouTube, 
Facebook and Twi�er pages.

Parents should be aware that when informa�on is published on public websites and social media channels 
it can be linked to by third par�es and may be discoverable online for a number of years, if not 
permanently. Search engines may also cache or retain copies of published informa�on.

The majority of our parents have then signed the following Permission to Publish:

Ÿ I have read the informa�on about publishing student informa�on (above) and I give permission  / I do 
not give permission for the school/Department to publish informa�on about my child in publicly 
accessible communica�ons. This permission remains effec�ve un�l I advise otherwise.

The vast majority of Shelley parents have already signed this 
permission, and therefore if you are s�ll happy for your child 
to be photographed, you don't need to do anything.

Permission to publish includes all forms of school use of 
photography (photos used in the classroom, newsle�er, 
website, local newspaper ar�cles, official school social 
media sites and DoE publica�ons). 

If you DO NOT wish for your child to be 
photographed when at school, or for their photos 
to be used, please no�fy the school via email 
(shelley-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au) or in wri�ng 
by the end of Week 2 (Friday 7th February).



D
ate

s to
 R

e
m

e
m

b
e

r
D

e
p

u
ty P

rin
cip

al’s R
e

p
o

rt
P

rin
cip

al’s R
e

p
o

rt
P

&
C

 M
e

m
b

e
rsh

ip
 an

d
 A

G
M

6

School Uniform 
Thank you mums and dads, for ensuring your children were dressed in full Shelley uniform for their return 
to school. I trust this high standard will con�nue throughout the year. (Thanks too – to our parent 
volunteers Tracey and Larissa who have worked so hard in the Uniform Shop this week, to ensure parents 
had the opportunity to purchase new uniforms). 

As men�oned in the note on Wednesday, due to overwhelming demand, the Uniform Shop has sold out of 
Size 8, 10 and 12 shirts at the moment. Whilst they had very good stock levels for the start of the year, 
unusually large purchases have meant a short-fall. Orders have been placed and we will have new shirts as 
soon as possible. Thank you for your support and understanding. (Unfortunately the Uniform Shop cannot 
exceed standard “stock on hand” levels due to the costs and insurance cover).

Just a couple of important uniform reminders:

Ÿ The sports shorts should only be worn on Friday. On Monday – Thursday, students 
should be wearing green culo�es or green shorts.

Ÿ Socks A reminder – that with the school uniform, all students wear white socks. 
Socks should be fold down short socks (NOT the ankle socks, which slide down 
under the shoes).

Ÿ School Shoes

On Monday through to Thursday, all students are to wear black school shoes 
(Lace-up, Buckle or Velcro). This includes black leather or leather-look school 
shoes, such as those illustrated below. There should be no other colour on the 
school shoes, and no sneakers / high top boots or converse style shoes.

On Fridays, all students wear sports shoes / joggers. The preferred colour for 
sports shoes is white. We understand plain white sports shoes are some�mes 
difficult to source, and most students will wear white with some colour. Students 
should not wear bold, colourful or bright fluorescent joggers.

Recess and Lunch
As we begin a new school year, it is �mely to think about the significance of a healthy and 

balanced diet for our children. 

It is very important for all children to have not only a healthy breakfast before 
coming to school, but also sufficient food to see them through the school day.

A healthy diet, and regular snacks / meals assist children to maintain their 
concentra�on and increases their capacity to learn.

We've got school covered – Back to School
Prac�cal help for parents is available online on the DoE website at Prac�cal Help for 

Parents and Carers. Created by the Department of Educa�on and Communi�es, this is 
a thriving online community with comprehensive homework and school life support for parents, that is 
easy to use, relevant and engaging. There are free apps to download, informa�ve podcasts, videos and 
ar�cles by experts in the field. Check it out and save it to your favourites:

h�ps://educa�on.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/prac�cal-help-for-parents-and-carers

P&C Mee�ngs
The first P&C mee�ng of the year will be held on Monday 3rd February. Mee�ngs commence at 7pm and 
conclude by 8.30pm at the latest.  The mee�ngs are held in the Professional Learning Room (next to the 
staffroom). Parents are warmly welcome at the first P&C mee�ng of the year. We hope to see you there.

Jo-Ann Campion

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/practical-help-for-parents-and-carers
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Deputy Principal’s ReportDeputy Principal’s Report

Welcome back!
The Shelley community warmly welcomes the parents of our newest students from Kindergarten and also 
our new families who have joined us with students from Years 1-6.  We greatly value our partnership with 
parents in the educa�on of our students and are looking forward to developing posi�ve working 
rela�onships with our new families. We hope you all feel welcomed and se�le in quickly. Please come to 
the office if you have any queries or concerns or need any organisa�on or school procedure explained. 

I am excited to commence another wonderful year and am passionate about ensuring all Shelley students 
feel happy, safe and valued. In my role as Deputy Principal, I am responsible for the Shelley Learning 
Support Team, suppor�ng the academic, social/emo�onal, behavioural and a�endance needs of all 
Shelley students. If you have any concerns at any �me, please call and arrange to meet. We genuinely want 
to work together with parents and caregivers to provide any necessary adjustments to maximise student 
learning and engagement. 

Kindergarten Best Start Interviews
Our smallest students a�ended their Best Start Interviews, prior to their first day of school next Monday.

Term Planner
The Term 1 Planner will be a�ached the Shelley Spotlight, which will be emailed at the end of Week 2. 
Please ensure you keep it somewhere safe – as it will include most of the key dates for events and ac�vi�es 
in Term 1. 

We look forward to a wonderful year of learning ahead – and to working in collabora�on with parents to 
ensure the academic and social growth and well-being of all Shelley students.

7
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Week 2 
Monday 3rd February Kindergarten students start school today!

                                                             P&C Mee�ng 7pm in Room 2 – All Welcome

Dates to RememberDates to Remember

Notes and Money to be Returned by Due Date  
Year Event Due Date  

3-6 Swimming Carnival  - note and $17 7th February

*Year 2 students who will turn 8 this year may also compete at the swimming carnival.

Please note: copies of all notes and Newsle�ers are available on the Shelley website. 

NO LATE 
Payments can 
be Accepted

The PBL Commi�ee

PBL UpdatePBL Update

Shelley Super Stars are Safe Respec�ul and Responsible! 

Shelley Super Stars follow instruc�ons and sit down before the 8.30am bell.

SHELLEY PUBLIC SCHOOL SUPPORTS 
Mental Health and Wellbeing in our School Community

8
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The President
Ÿ Shall preside at all mee�ngs
Ÿ Liaise with the Principal and the staff
Ÿ Be a spokesperson for the parents of the 

school, both within the school and in the 
general community 

Ÿ Be an ex officio member of all 
subcommi�ees.

The Vice President
Ÿ Shall carry out all the du�es of the 

President when they are absent from 
mee�ngs

Ÿ Will assist the President when ever 
needed to ensure the smooth running of 
the P & C Associa�on

Ÿ Is responsible for co ordina�ng the 
Canteen and liaising between the Canteen 
Supervisor, the Canteen Commi�ee and 
the P & C Associa�on.

The Junior Vice President
Ÿ Shall carry out the du�es of the President 

if both the President and the Vice 
President are absent.

Ÿ Will assist the President and Vice 
President as required

Ÿ Will be responsible in overseeing the 
Fundraising of the P & C Associa�on.

The Secretary 
Ÿ Shall carry out the official correspondence 

of the P & C Associa�on
Ÿ Will maintain communica�on with the 

President regarding any ac�on required 
between mee�ngs

Ÿ Will take minutes of all associa�on 
mee�ngs – they may use a tape recorder if 
they would like to

Ÿ Will count the number of people a�ending 
each Associa�on mee�ng.

The Treasurer 
Ÿ Shall receive and deposit monies, maintain 

records, draw cheques and present 
accounts to each general mee�ng

Ÿ Present all records for audi�ng each year 
and shall hand over all records to the 
incoming Treasurer on relinquishing office. 

Ÿ The requirements for handling money, 
keeping records, etc, in the School Manual 
on Financial Management shall  be 
followed. 

Execu�ve Members
Execu�ve members are required to help and 
contribute wherever they can and to help on 
the subcommi�ees of the Canteen and 
Uniform Shop.

The Execu�ve Commi�ee consists of the officers of the associa�on and up to six other members 
and carries out the decisions of the associa�on. Members of the Execu�ve Commi�ee shall not 
receive any remunera�on or other material benefit by reason of their posi�on in the associa�on. 

The officers shall consist of President, two Vice-Presidents, Treasurer and Secretary, and shall be 
elected at the annual general mee�ng.

Shelley Public School 
P & C Association

Office Bearers and their Duties

To hold a posi�on on any of the P & C Commi�ees or to vote or nominate anyone for a posi�on, you 
must be a financial member of the P & C. 

Gaining membership is easy. Simply pay $2.00 to the Treasurer on the night of the AGM prior to it 
star�ng, or put your $2.00 in an envelope marked with your name, address and phone number and 
place it in the P & C box at the canteen.

SP
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P & C NewsP & C News

Hadrian Avenue, BLACKTOWN  Telephone: 9622 8359 Facsimile: 9831 6726  Email: pandc.shelley@hotmail.com

Shelley P&C Membership 2020

Yes I would like to become a financial member of the P&C. I have enclosed my $2 membership fee.

Contact Phone Number: Email Address: 

Child/s Name and Class: 

Name: 

School Community Member: Parent / Caregiver Ci�zen

The Shelley Public School P&C Associa�on is a not-
for-profit organisa�on which is established to promote the interests of 
the school by bringing parents, ci�zens and teaching staff together to 
assist in providing equipment and funding to the school to help 
maximise our childrens’ educa�on.

Membership of the P&C is open to all parents, guardians and ci�zens of 
the school. Shelley's P&C meets on the first Monday of each month at 
7pm in Room 2 and we are always keen to welcome new members.

Our next mee�ng is Monday 3rd February

Our AGM is on Monday 2nd March, during which our Execu�ve Commi�ee will be elected for the year.

There are several ways which you are able to be involved in the P&C. This can include raising money to 
purchase equipment, providing a service such as helping with the covering of books, volunteering your �me to 
help in the Uniform Shop or Canteen (both P&C owned and operated), suppor�ng fundraisers such as 
purchasing raffle �ckets, a�ending P&C mee�ngs and becoming a financial member.

Becoming a financial member of the P&C is only $2 per year and allows you vo�ng rights in the mee�ngs and 
copies of all general mee�ng minutes. If you wish you may also stand to be a 
member of the Execu�ve Commi�ee. All execu�ve posi�ons are currently 
adver�sed in the school newsle�er. You do not have to be available at the school 
every day to be a member, in fact many of our members work, some full �me, 

some part �me, but being a part of the P&C is very rewarding as we 
primarily do what we do for our children. 

If you are interested in becoming a member of Shelley P&C please 
complete the form below and bring it with you to the next 
mee�ng. If you are unable to a�end the mee�ng but wish to 
become a member and receive copies of the minutes please 
submit this form and payment to the school canteen.

Cathy Landall P&C President 2019

WORKING TOGETHER TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE

P&C

Annual General Meeting

Monday 2nd March

ALL WELCOME
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Advertisements are inserted in good faith. Shelley Public School does not endorse or carry responsibility for claims

 

 

 

Lilly Pilly Kids 
Before and After School Care & Vacation Care 

For enquiries please call 0419 606 377

Hi, my name is Stacey.

I run Lilly Pilly Kids in Prospect, providing care and educa�on to school aged children within a warm 
and secure home environment

Along with my qualifica�ons, I have nearly 15 years of experience working in educa�on.

I provide: 
Ÿ Before and A�er School & Vaca�on Care
Ÿ Transport to and from school
Ÿ Healthy breakfast and a�ernoon tea
Ÿ A small group environment
Ÿ First Aid, Asthma, Anaphylaxis trained
Ÿ Interes�ng, fun and safe program with a variety of structured and unstructured ac�vi�es.

Mornings and
limited a�ernoon spots

are available

12
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